Town of Eleanor P.O. Box 185 Eleanor, WV 25070

A regular meeting of the town council of the Town of Eleanor was held at 7:30 PM.

Present: Mayor W. F. Halstead

Recorder L. S. Casto Councilman K. Childers Councilman C. Clendenin Councilwoman T. Harmon Councilman J. Tolley, Jr.

Visitors: Janet Williams, Jerry Null, Kenny Parsons, James Moore & Tim Parsons

The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

The minutes were approved as presented on a motion by J. McLane, 2nd by T. Harmon & carried.

The liability forecast was approved for payment, with the exception of the Park Board invoices, on a motion by C. Clendenin, 2nd by K. Childers & carried.

Report From Standing Committees/-0-

Sewer/ Pouring concrete at property lines of driveways. There is a drain across the street that needs to be replaced. Jerry Null informed council that the orange cones are being put in the street and could present a problem.

Parks/ The pool officially closed on August 16, 2017 for this season. This was a good season with very little expenses (except payroll) spent.

The Flee Market will be in the park Sept. 15th & 16th.

Streets/-0-

Police/ C. Clendenin stated that he had been asked about a crime report that could be shared with the citizens. The police committee is given one each and a copy will be forwarded to council from now on.

Report From Officers of the Town/

Cam reported that he and Joey are working with ABC to get the web page up and running but is having trouble accessing the current page. Hope to report up and running next meeting.

A special meeting was held with our town attorney, Tim LaFon, going over the drug program that the town now has. Mr. LaFon presented copies of a program that he feels is best for the town and a motion to go with it was made by J. Tolley, 2nd by K. Childers and carried. Lynda will call Mr. LaFon to have the

proposal corrected to the Town of Eleanor and a sign off sheet from the employees added to the back for their personnel file. Once the employees have been informed of the program amended we will begin random drug testing for any employee using equipment, cars, etc for the Town of Eleanor. Also will introduce drug testing prior to hiring employees.

J.. Tolley informed council that he has a meeting with an architect to look at the house at 917 Roosevelt Blvd. to see what we need to do to begin getting grants for this project.

Action Upon Petitions/ -0-

Enactment of Ordinance/ -0-

Filling Vacancies in positions of Officers and Employees/-0-

Miscellaneous and Unfinished Business/

Dates for the October Town Wide Yard Sale will be Oct. 5th, 6th, & 7th.

Sept. 18^{th} , 2017 will be the next Veteran's Day Celebration meeting in conference room at $6:00\ PM$.

The celebration will be Nov. 10th at 11:00 AM in front of the Red House.

Jan Williams asked about the port-a-potties in the park. The life station is down and need something there until it is repaired.

Mayor Halstead reported that we had one of the swings that Carl built stolen out of the park.

Nothing further to come before council at this time, the meeting adjourned at 8:18 PM.

Mayor	Recorder